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Haywood Spay/Neuter 

ôThe Heat is Onõ - A Letter from Our Executive Director  

Serving the Community by Providing Low -Cost Spay/Neuter Services  

In Memory of Lilah  

     It was January 2, 2013, 
when I met Lilah and her 
caretaker Mr. Webb. Lilah 
was signed up for our first 
spay/neuter transport of the 
year, and Iôd been Executive 
Director at Haywood Spay/
Neuter for less than three 
weeks. I will forever 
remember this lovely little 
cattle dog, who was only 
about eight months old, and 
how happy she was to be 
reunited with her caretaker 
the next day. The moment 
stands out in my mind 
particularly because of the 
love that was so evident 
between the pair, and how 
Mr. Webb knew he was 
doing a good thing for this 
dog by getting her spayed. 
Technically, she wasnôt even 
really his dog, as she 
belonged to a neighboring 
family, but the bond between 
them was clear. I was heady 
from seeing so many 
devoted families motivated 
to fix their pets in Haywood 
County, and I knew what we 
were offering was something 
special.  
     B e c a u s e  o f  p e t 

overpopulation 
and the fact 
that euthanasia 
is still a reality 
for so many 

homeless pets, spay/neuter is 
essential to our being a 
strong, healthy, responsible 
community. What Haywood 
Spay/Neuter does with your 
help is to make that service 
available to anyone who 
needs it. And the need in 
Haywood County is dire. 
Thatôs why for the first three 
months of the year it cost the 
public only $10 to fix a dog 
or cat through our Beat The 
Heat initiative that included 
a rabies vaccine, too.  
     As we move into spring, 
weôve introduced a sliding 
scale for our spay/neuter 
fees as part of our The Heat 
Is On campaign, but the $10 
price is still there for those 
who really need it. We know. 
We understand the hard 
times families face and the 
choices they make. We also 
know that a community that 
supports spay/neuter is a 
healthier one, and one where 
animals are valued beyond 
being objects at our disposal. 
     Lilahôs story, though, 
shows just how much work 
we still have left to do in 
raising up our communityôs 
regard of animal well-being. 
Two weeks after she was 
spayed, her sweet life was 
cut short. She was an 
innocent victim of gun 

violence here in Haywood 
County. Left behind were 
two families who loved her 
and our own heavy hearts.  
     We know it matters to 
care.  We are determined to 
continue our important 
mission because we know 
spay/neuter works. We know 
it is a critical service in order 
for us to become the 
community we want to be, 
where pet overpopulation is 
a thing of the past, and 
where animals matter. Dogs 
and cats and humans are 
linked across time with 
bonds of affection. And we 
will continue to need your 
help as we strive to build a 
community where such 
bonds are valued.  

~Chandra Spaulding  

Executive Director 

Over  13,000 Surger ies s ince 2003 î Our 2013 Goal  i s  2,400! 

Spay /  Neuter  surger ies  as  o f  3/31:    551 (23% of  our  2013 goal) 

Spring  
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 All nonprofits need good 

people to serve on their 

Board of Directors, and 

Haywood Spay/Neuter is no 

exception.   

 Board members take the 

lead in Haywood County to 

increase affordable options 

for pet owners to fix their 

pets.  We review financial 

reports and other documents 

and keep up-to-date on 

programs, promotions, local 

 What is the magic $$$ 

number that prompts pet 

owners to spay or neuter 

their pets? It depends 

largely on their income, 

followed by cultural factors 

and accessibility. 

 Our subsidized surgeries 

help people help their pets 

live longer, healthier lives 

free from unwanted litters 

and territorial fights. Most 

of these pets get their rabies 

vaccination for the first time 

during surgeryða clear 

public health benefit of our 

low/no-cost program. 

 Homeless pets begin as 

unwanted, unfixed litters 

that are given away, or 

taken to the shelter, or 

dumped in someone elseôs 

back yard.   

Join our Board!  

 ñOur mission is to make 

spay/neuter affordable for 

every pet and community 

cat in Haywood County,ò 

says Nancy Lux, Board VP, 

ñThese poor creatures 

depend on us to help their 

owners get it done. We 

cannot let them down.ò  

 This spring, we unleash 

new sliding scale pricing 

ranging from $10 to $60 for 

spay/neuter and a rabies 

vaccination. Families can 

Making Spay/Neuter  Af fordable  

 The North Carolina State 

Spay/Neuter  Refund 

Program is running out of 

money for their fiscal year.  

 We expected that 80% of 

our direct surgical costs for 

January-March transports 

would be covered by that 

ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȢ )ÔȭÓ ÉÎÃÒÅÁÓÉÎÇÌÙ 

unlikely that we will receive 

those funds.   HELP!  

issues, and how things are 

managed. We participate in 

fundraising and serve on a 

committee of our choice.  

We make a personal gift of 

our time, money, and 

talents. We introduce our 

network of friends to our 

mission and no-kill goal. 

 Want to know more? 

Letôs talk! 

Susan Kumpf 

828-400-5981 

also sign up more than one 

cat and lock in a $10 price 

for each one. Spring is often 

full of kittens, and we hope 

that by keeping prices low, 

we can prevent hundreds of 

unwanted and unnecessary 

litters.  Spay/neuter works! 

2013 Board of Directors 

PresidentðSusan Kumpf 

Vice PresidentðNancy Lux 

TreasurerðLinnea McAden 

Secretaryðvacant 

Board Members 

Ǆ 7 Vacancies to be filled 

Board Member Emeritus  

 Nadean McArthur 

Executive Director  

 Chandra Spaulding  
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 Since initiating Operation 

Pit on January 1st, we are 

pleased to say that nearly 

70 pit bull type dogs have  

received spay or neuter 

surgery, vaccinations, a 

microchip, and a health 

check-up at Humane 

Alliance ð all for free. 

Each dog also receives a 

cool camouflage bandana 

and certificate to celebrate 

the day.  

 The vast majority of 

Operation Pit participants  

get government assistance 

such as food stamps, SSI, 

or Medicaid. Others have 

marginal family incomes 

such that even our Beat the  

Heat $10 pet special was 

beyond their budget.  

 ñThere is a profound 

need to continue our 

spay/neuter focus on this 

at-risk and misunderstood 

breed,ò says past-president 

Connie Hewitt. ñ18% of all 

shelter dogs euthanized in 

Haywood County are pits.  

There is no rescue for 

them. Their options are 

dismal.ò  

 The immediate need for 

tackling population control 

has to be matched by a 

shi f t  in  community 

understanding that pit bull 

type dogs deserve to be 

treated well. There is no 

need for more of these 

puppies in our community 

when odds are they will 

end up in a shelterðor 

worseðat some point in 

their lives.  

 Weôve seen puppies 

through Operation Pit like 

Charlie, who was saved 

from starvation, and 

Athena, who was  tossed 

out by the railroad tracks. 

Both were saved by Good 

Samaritans who became 

Operation Pit  

Reducing the number of homeless pit bull type dogs saves lives and shelter costs in Haywood County. 

Half of all pits taken 
to our shelter are 

put down 

loving guardians. They got 

them fixed because they 

knew it was the right thing 

to do.  We are there to help. 

 Operation Pit is funded 

in part by small grants from 

the ASPCA and the Ryan 

Newman Foundation. They 

know, like we do, that if we 

w a n t  t o  e l i m i n a t e 

euthanasia, then we have to 

help our communityôs pit 

bull type dogs. We want 

your support for this 

program too! 
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The Spay/Neuter TransportîWhy We Need You! 

 Itôs 8 a.m. on a Wednesday 

morning, and the people are 

here. It might be a gorgeous 

day. It might be raining or 

snowing. Schools may be on 

weather delays. But the 

people are here. And with 

them are dogs and cats and 

kids. Our office parking lot 

becomes filled by a caravan 

of cars. The Asheville 

Humane Alliance truck pulls 

in. A spay/neuter transport 

has begun. 

 This scene is replayed 

every other week, as people 

bring their pets to be spayed 

and neutered through our 

low-cost programs. We 

usually have space for about 

65 dogs and cats on each trip. 

Some people have crates for 

their pets, and if they donôt 

notes, aftercare 

instructionsð

and eagerly find 

their pets.  

 

Happy 

homecomings! 

     

     You can be part of this 

too! Our spay/neuter 

transports are times of 

celebration where people join 

together and animals receive 

a service they desperately 

need.  

 You know that we can 

help you fix your pets at a 

very low cost.  We also want 

you to know that we can use 

your  help!  Haywood 

Spay/Neuter would not exist 

without i ts dedicated 

volunteers. You can be one, 

too!   

 Maybe you have time 

during the week to help sign 

up people for our services, or 

help with filing, or input data 

records for community cats. 

If you have an hour to spare 

on spay/neuter days, you 

could help people with the 

transport process or get 

crates cleaned and prepared.  

 We are always looking for 

helping hands. Come be part 

of the great spay/neuter 

success in Haywood County! 

Call us at 828-452-1329. 

 we usually have them 

available for a $5 rental. 

Puppies and kittens as 

young as 8 weeks old and 

two pounds are eligible for 

our program, just as the 

large Great Danes and 

Newfoundlands are too! 

Large or small, weôll help 

fix them all! 

 Thereôs a flurry of 

paperwork and last-minute 

goodbyes, then Jeff, the 

Humane Alliance transport 

driver, works his magic, 

settling the dogs and cats 

into the truck, safe and 

secure.  Away they go. 

 Noon the next day, and 

the people gather. It is 

always quite an impressive 

crowd. Families canôt wait 

to reunite with beloved 

pets!  The truck returns, and 

people join together to 

unload crates. Kitties to the 

back. Dogs lined up in their 

crates along the side. Folks 

gather their paperworkð

r a b i e s  c e r t i f i c a t e s , 

microchip numbers, doctor  
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     The Haywood County 

Meals on Wheels program 

serves area seniors or 

ñseasonedò residents 

throughout our county who 

are not physically able to 

prepare a meal for 

themselves or do not have 

anyone nearby to do so.   

     With that said, some of 

these folks have wonderful 

ñfour-leggedò family 

members who provide 

companionship and lots of 

purrs and tail-wagging!   

Iôve seen horses, donkeys, 

and even a pig or two that 

are certainly members of 

their family.   

     The sad truth is that some 

of our recipients share their 

meals with their pets, which 

decreases the nutrition for 

themselves. And most    

importantly, most recipients 

cannot afford proper care for 

their pets, including spay or 

neuter services.  This  causes 

their pet to have unwanted 

littersðespecially cats.  The 

result is a stressful living 

situation, with families 

becoming frustrated because 

they find that their parent or 

relative is paying for food 

for their increased pet 

population instead of paying 

for their own medicine.  

     This is where Haywood 

Spay/Neuter comes in at 

such an important time.  We 

try to get the word out to 

those who sign up for Meals 

on Wheels (and to those 

needing help through the 

Department of Social 

Services) that there is help 

available to get their pets 

fixed and healthy.   

 Haywood Spay/Neuter 

makes pet surgery affordable 

for residents with current 

hardships, low-income, or 

with colonies of stray cats 

and kittens.  Please give us a 

call at 828-452-1329. 

 

A Message From Jeanne Naber,  

Haywood County Meals On Wheels Coordinator  

It Takes A Village!  

Building A Future 

     We know spay/neuter is 

catching on, and one thing 

Haywood Spay/Neuter likes to see 

is our county youth becoming part 

of the act!  Every transport, we 

see families with children 

dropping off and picking up pets, 

creating spay/neuter and animal 

welfare as a family value to be 

passed on to future generations!  

We also 

see great 

kids like 

Destiny, 

who is 

helping 

our TNR team with her 

neighborhoodôs community cats. 

Destiny even took the time to 

send us words of thanks!  We 

share with 

you the 

future of 

spay/neuter. 

Itôs in good 

hands! 

 

Buy Your  

I Care  

North  

Carolina 

License Plate 

 

Support 

The NC State 

Spay/Neuter  

Program! 


